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DB Schenker Announcement — Norfolk Southern Rail notification
Dear Colleagues,

See enclosed the latest communication from Norfolk Southern Rail.

v NS Alert: Labor Negotiations and Service Update

Contingency Plans — Gate Closure Implementation

Norfolk Southern has begun enacting its contingency plans for a controlled shut down of our network at 00:01 Friday
September 16. The goal of this is to ensure that in the event of a work stoppage, crews, equipment, and freight safely
reach destination with minimal disruption.

Effective 12:00 (noon) on Tuesday September 13, 2022, Norfolk Southern will close all gates to Intermodal traffic.
General Guidelines:

+ In-gates for loaded or empty intermodal units for rail movement will close at all NS Intermodal terminals

+ Iraffic originating at on-dock port facilities and privately owned intermodal terminals will not be
accepted

+ Customers with eastbound interline shipments should contact the originating rail carrier regarding
guidelines for the acceptance of traffic at origin

+ Until further notice, out-gates will remain open at all NS Intermodal terminals during normal business
hours for customers to pick up units

Best regards,
PM Ocean and Trade Teams
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